
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

We were delighted to receive our Ofsted report this week. The link is on our 
website and I would encourage all our school community to read it. In this report you will 
see that we achieved Good in all four areas, with a Good judgement overall. We are 
obviously delighted about this and what this means for our school, pupils, you their families 
and this community. I hope you and our young people feel as proud of the report as I do. 
The reports contains so many positives, but some of of my favourite comments are 
“Hillside High School is an accepting community. Pupils feel welcome and diversity is 
celebrated” “Pupils behave well and are respectful” “Relationships between staff and pupils 
are warm. Pupils understand that staff only want the best for them.” I am sure you will 
agree these comments demonstrate that the inspection team really ‘got’ our school. 
Throughout the two days our pupils were an absolute credit to us and they really do 
deserve this Good judgement.  
 

A reminder to anyone who has a child in Year 6 that the deadline to submit 
your application form for secondary school is 31st October. If anyone missed Open 
Evening or would still like to find out more about our amazing school, do not hesitate to 
contact admin at admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk and we will arrange a tour for you, this can be 
either during the school day or at the end of the day. 
 

For parents of children in Year 9 please see inside this week’s newsletter for information 
about Duke of Edinburgh. This is something I have always wanted to run at Hillside and I 
am delighted that now Mr Wellington has joined ‘Team Hillside’ our first cohort of young 
people will have the opportunity to participate in Duke of Edinburgh. 

 

Amanda Ryan,  Principal 

admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk 0151 525 2630 
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Attendance  
At this point of the Autumn Term we wanted to give all 
members of our school community some reminders 
regarding our expectations in terms of attendance and 
punctuality. It is important that we are all focused on 
improving our whole school attendance.   
If your child is unable to attend school, you will need to 
ring the school office on 525 2630 between 7:30-8.30am. 
Your call will be received by one of our Attendance Team 
who will discuss with you the reason for your child’s 
absence.  *Please be aware that dependant on the reason 
and your child’s current attendance there will be some 
challenge as to why your child is not able to come to 
school.  
Each day at 9.30am the pastoral team will meet and 
establish who is absent and the reason why. Dependant 
again on the individual’s attendance and the reason for 
absence the most likely outcome will be a member of the 
pastoral team visiting the home of pupils who are absent 
to discuss how we can get the young person back into school with as 
limited time absent as possible. 
The following information is from the DfE website and it outlines the 
responsibilities that parents have in terms of school attendance.  

 

 

I am delighted to share our published report from Ofsted with you. This is now 
live on our website for staff and parents to access. The link is here: Hillside High 
School - Hillside is a Good School!   

https://www.hillsidehigh.co.uk/school_news/hillside-is-a-good-school-/
https://www.hillsidehigh.co.uk/school_news/hillside-is-a-good-school-/


 

 

Top for weekly time spent on Bedrock 

Malinsa Wijesinghe  9Sw 6h 14m 

Bingye Xue             7CH 2h 56m 

HaiYing Xue   9Sw 2h 55m 

Top for weekly points earned 

Iwinosa Aigbe   8MC 118 points 

Betty Radu   8SC 106 points 

Marius Matei   8SC 103 points 

Weekly praise for our top Bedrockers! 

Mr Gibaud 

Bedrock 

Hillside High School Newsletter 

19th October—Last day of Term 

30th October—Back to School 

2nd November —Please note change of 
date to Presentation Evening  

16th November—Year 10 Progress 
Evening  4:15-6:45pm 

Key Dates 2023 



Breakfast Club  Come along to our fantastic breakfast 
club which is free of charge to all 

pupils. 

Mrs McGing will be in the Dining Room 
everyday between 7:45am-8:20am 

Hillside High School Newsletter 

Year 9 Duke of Edinburgh Award 
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 I am excited to announce that we now have a fantastic opportunity, for our Year 9 pupils, to 

take part in the Duke of Edinburgh Award. This opportunity allows our pupils to experience 
new skills, meet new people and develop their independent learning skills in physical 
challenges, skill development, volunteering in the community and leading an overnight 
expedition.  
We already have a number of pupils who are excited to take part in this adventure, if you 
think your child is prepared to take on this challenge, learn new skills and gain a Bronze 
qualification in the Duke of Edinburgh Award, please ask them to pass their name onto Mr. 
Wellington. 



Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health  
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Black History Month 2023: Saluting Our Sisters 

Hillside High School Newsletter 

October is Black History Month, a time to celebrate the contributions of black people and 
highlight those unsung heroes who have made the world a better place. It was first 
introduced in Britain in 1987 by Akyaaba Addai who had visited America in the 1970s and 
observed the success of the occasion. 

At Hillside we are celebrating the theme of ‘Saluting our Sisters’ – honouring the 
achievements of black women in Britain and all over the world. During form time our 
students will be learning about trailblazing black women who have made incredible 
contributions to literature, music, business, politics and more. Through these discussions 
we will amplify their voices, stories and achievements in order to inspire future generations 
to carry on their legacy. 

We have been celebrating in assemblies and our students are also being encouraged to 
mark Black History Month by drafting a poem or designing a piece of art linked to this 
year’s theme. Our school foyer has also been decorated with a balloon arch and we will 
also be hosting an after-school film to honour this landmark occasion.  

Mr Rayson 

Thought for  
the Week 


